
TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA 

PARKS AND RECREATION/TRAILS 

MEETING JUNE 20, 2018 

OUTHOUSE PARK 

Members Present:  Mark MacNeil, Karen Parkhurst, Dennis Brewer, Adeline Rudolph, Dave Sauter, Alexandra Schenk 

1. Approved current minutes from May meeting. 

2. Dennis – hired a person with landscaping background, currently working on training him. 

3. Reviewed Master Plan Outhouse Park Recommendations 

4. Reviewed proposed summer maintenance plan for Outhouse Park. 

- Trees and flower beds are currently being mulched 

- Adding more benches, adding trails using stone dust. 

- Adding trees in all of the parks 

- Still working on the back side of the park where it is rough and still wet. 

- Adding mulch to the playground.  2 or 3 bags of rubber mulch will be added. 

- Kiosk with park information is on hold.  Goal is to extend park to Cty. Road 30. 

- There are currently signs in all of the parks except Outhouse and Miller. 

- Athletic field improvements are not being done yet.  2 Goals belong to others and need to be removed. 

5. Director’s report 

- Day camp is fully staffed and ready to go from 7/2/2018 to 8/10/2018. 

- Currently teaching CPR and basic First Aid. 

- Programs start on July 9th through August 16th. 

- Beaches are now open. 

- Recently hosted 1500 young people for end of year picnics. 

- Rotary was at Outhouse Park on June 6th doing planting. 

- Discussed the biggest problem during the summer – cleaning the cabins. 

- Miller Park was discussed.  Wildflowers were scheduled to be planted, but the current thought is to leave 

the park alone as several users of the park have asked.  Will reconsider wildflower planting in the fall. 

- Onanda buildings are being rented on a regular basis. 

- Suggested meeting with Doug Finch about a trails plan. 

6. Senior Programs Update –The Active Adult Summer Kick-off Picnic was held on June 12th with attendees from 

both Quail Summit and Ferris Hills and several town residents.  Many town officials attended.  Ideas for senior 

activities were solicited from seniors who attended. 

7. There was a discussion about the County Road 16 changes.  Discussion included some of the difficulties with 

both walking and biking on the road, especially with construction and landscaping vehicles and equipment and 

the marina parking on the road. 

Next meeting will be held at Blue Heron Park at 6 pm on July 25th, 2018. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Parkhurst 


